


installation of a central median and final seal. By deferring these works, it ensured a better
final product and minimised disruption for the duration of the APA works.

As the final seal has been deferred, the top stones are higher than current road level and have
required chamfering to make safe. As such, it is acknowledged that the current road surface is
not an optimal surface for travel. Whilst this is undesirable from a user perspective, the speed
limit has been lowered temporarily to improve driver experience.

As for the lighting of the roundabout, our lighting contractor unfortunately experienced major
plant failure towards the end of last financial year which delayed a number of projects across
the City. | can confirm that there will be additional lighting installed at the roundabout, as
well as an upgrade of the luminaires along Bartley Terrace as each stage of the project is
completed. All materials have been procured for the first stage and we are currently awaiting
confirmation from the contractor on the date for installation. Depending on the timing of
these works, we will review the current condition of the roundabout and see if any
intermediate measures are required.

For your information, construction of Stage 2 of the Bartley Terrace Streetscape Project
(Greenfield Crescent to Fairford Terrace) will be submitted for budget approval in 2018/2019,
postponed from this current year due to the APA works.

We thank you for your interest in this project and trust we have been able to resolve your
concerns. Should you have any further queries, please do not hesitate to contact Coordinator

Engineering Projects, Murali KG on (08) 8248 1170.

Yours sincerely

Paul Sutton
Chief Executive Officer
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